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  Message from DG Jay 

Thanks For The Memories 
The late great Bob Hope aways signed off his tv shows and troop visits with 

the song “Thanks for the Memories”, a song that became his trademark. 

As I get ready to “sign off” my year as 29L District Governor, I feel the 

bitter and the sweet as I remember all the club visits and the many won-    

derful Lions I met.  Like Bob Hope, Lion Amy and I had a show we took on the road and I’m 

sorry if you missed it; we had a ball! Here is some of the highlights we shared: 

Together We Can Every DG visit got to hear and see International President Brian 

Sheehan personally explain his theme for the 2022-2023 year.  One of his goals was 

to grow and 29L attained that with a positive net growth  for the year. 

Thank you for your Service  As your DG, I thank each and every club and Lion for what 

you do for your community. While only 58% of clubs are reporting service projects 

on line, I know from meeting with clubs, that the service impact is larger! Thank 

you! 

Dream Big and Branch Out  Where do you see your club in 10 years? It’s ultimately up 

to you and your fellow Lions. Every town should have a Lions Club; if not make a 

branch club. With a sponsoring Lions club and 5 new members, you can start one. A 

branch club can specialize in hunger, vision, child education, the environment, the 

opportunities are endless! 

Tell your Story Use every means possible to highlight what your club is doing in your 

community and don’t forget why you are a Lion. Report your activity and photos to 

the District newsletter editor AND report your activity on MyLion. Contact District 

Administrator Lion Amy Houser to get logged on if you you need assistance. (email 

williamstownlionsclub@yahoo.com) Please reach out to  

Keep Calm and Lion On  Remember no matter how challenging situations become, you 

know what to do!  As Lions, we focus on our members and our communities and 

Lion on!  

Thanks for reading the District Newsletter  It’s 29Ls only way to communicate 

about what is going on in the District every month. Its also a great way to tell 

the district the great things your club has been doing. Thank you Lion Kathy 

Syphers for making this newsletter possible and the best I have seen. 

God Bless you and thank you all for a wonderful year! 

Yours in Lionism, 

DG Jay  

mailto:williamstownlionsclub@yahoo.com


Message from  

DGE Dan Heintzman 

 

 
 
                
Happy June Lions of 29L.   

Lots of news to report and many things the Lions of 29L need to be brought up to 

speed about.  First off, the current LCI reporting system will go dark on June 15.  I am 

asking Club secretaries to make sure they have all Club officers and Club reporting 

submitted by that date.  Once June 15 gets here, you will not be able to log into the 

new system until sometime after the middle of July.  Once the new portal is up and 

running, you can report June activities along with July activities.  It will take time to 

migrate info from 43K Clubs and 600+ districts around the world into the new system 

so please be patient with the new system.  In the event you are unable to report any-

thing prior to the system going dark, please let Lion Amy Houser know and she will 

make sure the info is put into the system.     

Due to circumstances beyond my control, Club officer and zone chair trainings have 

been changed.  PDG Terry Snyder will conduct my zone chair training in Friendly at the 

community center on June 1.  It will be both in person and on Google Meets and will 

start at 5:30pm.  She will be assisted by my friend from North Dakota PDG Rob Lein.  I 

am asking all my zone chairs to attend either in person or online.  We will then work 

on a schedule to get the Club officers trained by October 1.   

My district newsletter editor will be Lion Josie Cornish.  Even though she is a member 

of my Friendly Lions Club, she does reside in Australia.  She will be assisted by current 

newsletter editor Kathy Syphers.  Lion Kathy will continue to distribute the newsletter 

to all Lions in the district and mail out the hard copies.  Lion Josie's email address 

is josephinecornish09@gmail.com.  Please report all Club activities and articles to Lion 

Josie by the 20th of each month.   

Congratulations and best wishes to our incoming MD 29 Council Chair Carla Finch, 

1st VDG Dave Roberts, and 2nd VDG Bill Snyder.  I pledge to the Lions of 29L I will do 

my best to work with not only my district team, but with CC Carla to better not only 

29L, but also MD 29. 

And finally, with Father's Day around the corner, I want to take a moment to remem-

ber not only my dad Clarence Heintzman, but my paternal grandfather Charlie Heintz-

man.  Both molded me and shaped me into the man I have become.  I hope I can 

make both of you proud of me.   

If I can assist any Club or any Lion in the district, please let me know.   

DGE Dan 



 

Leadership 

PDG Bernice  Pitcock  

 

 

 

 

This year has sped by so quickly!!    

District 29L has so many wonderful Lions serving their communities.  We need those 

Lions to continue to step up and serve in District leadership.  There are many new 

changes being proposed by LCI in regard to those who are assuming leadership roles.  

I encourage you to be a change agent for our District – be a leader so that we can 

continue to thrive in the coming years.  I understand that many Lions wish to serve 

only on the local level but your expertise and fresh ideas are needed on the District 

level and beyond. 

Thanks to DG Jay for the opportunity to serve on his cabinet this year, it’s been ex-

citing to see positive growth in our District!  I truly hope that continues forever!! 

Remember – WE SERVE!! 

PDG Bernice 

 

DISTRICT 29L PDG’s 2022-23 CABINET RECOGNITION PICNIC 

It’s time to celebrate this current year’s District Officers and                                    
Cabinet for their accomplishments!! 

Date:  7/15/23 (Saturday) 

Time: 1 pm 

Place: Crystal Lake (Doddridge County) 

PDG’s are asked to bring a covered dish.  The 29L PDG Association will supply 
chicken. 

There is no cost for current Cabinet members/PDG’s.  Other attendees cost: 
$10.00 

Directions to Crystal Lake available from PDG Richard McMillan. 

There will be a brief PDG meeting at the event. 

RSVP: to PDG Bernice Pitcock at bpit@comcast.net or 304-797-8374 by July 10th. 

PDG’s please let Bernice know what covered dish they will supply. 

Please try and attend!!  The setting is relaxing and fellowship is outstanding! 

mailto:bpit@comcast.net


 

LCIF District 29 L 

Lion Tony Vandenberg 

KINDNESS MATTERS!  Thank you, Lions of District 29-L.  Through teamwork, your donations, participa-
tion in the “Lion On” T-Shirt Fun(d)raiser, Parade of Checks and other donations to LCIF, we have served the 
Greater Good, and helped spread optimism, joy, blessings, goodness, creativity.  LCIF set a fundraising dollar 
goal for our District, and at last report we were at 97% of that goal.  The number of individual Lions donating 
this year is double last year.  The number of clubs donating is the same as last year.  Every dollar, every dona-
tion, every Kind Thought Matters.  Again, thank you all.   

 

Lion Tony Vandenberg, LCIF District 29-L Coordinator  

 

Membership 

PDG Gary Pitcock 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to thank DG Jay for having me as part of his cabinet this year.  He has done a great job and de-

serves a big shout out for his efforts.   

For this District to stay alive and thrive, clubs have to work hard to get new members and keep them.  Over 

these years I have been to many clubs and have offered many membership ideas.  You have been given in-

formation on getting new members in the District newsletter.  I hope the info you received has been help-

ful. 

We need to keep an open mind and continue to think outside the box when it comes to membership.  Do 

NOT get frustrated or give up, keep trying.  Remember, we are all volunteers so don’t let anyone pressure 

you or tell you MUST do something.  Look in your communities; work with others – promote your club and 

members will come. 

It’s been a pleasure serving you and I hope to see you on our travels.  PDG Bernice and I will be around, and 

hopefully we will see you all again.  Best Wishes!! 

God Bless 

Lion Gary  



 

Diabetes Awareness # 58 

Diabetes Chair: Lion Mary Kay Wensyel  

Manage Diabetes As Early As Possible 

Your primary care provider knows how you can manage your diabetes, follow the 

ABC’s and create a diabetes care plan.  Research has shown that taking action soon 

after being diagnosed can help manage diabetes and related health problems such 

as kidney disease, vision loss, hearth disease, and stroke.   

If your child has diabetes, be supportive and positive.  Work with your child’s prima-

ry care provider to set specific goals to improve their overall health and well-being. 

National Institute of Diabetes and Digestive and Kidney Disease 

29L Diabetes Chair, Lion Mary Kay Wensyel 

District 29L Club Officer Training  

I have secured a location for my District 29L Club officer training for the northern end 
of the District.  It will be held on Saturday, July 29 at 2pm at the Court Restaurant in 
New Martinsville.  It is located on Main Street in New Martinsville across from the 
Wetzel County Courthouse.  They have a large meeting room that can accommodate 
30-40 people.  Training will start at 2pm, but if you come early, you can enjoy their 
famous buffet before training starts.  We should be done by 4pm.  PDG Terry Snyder 
will do the training.   

DGE Dan Heintzman 

Thank you PDG Bill Syphers, PDG Ron Grubb, PDG Ramona Sago, and DG Jay Houser for letting 

me serve on your team as District 29 L Newsletter chairperson. Thank you to ALL that contribut-

ed articles, pictures, and helped. You made the newsletter, I only put it together. Each one 

of you has made a difference in my life and together we have shared Lionism.  

Lion Josie Cornish is the new District 29 L Newsletter chairperson. She would like to have articles 
by the 20th of each month. Her email address is josephinecornish09@gmail.com. Help and 
support her as she volunteers in this capacity. I will by distributing the newsletter she creates 
and providing articles about my club, Wheeling Island Lions.  
 
Much love, Lion Kathy  

mailto:josephinecornish09@gmail.com




Williamstown Lions participated in the annual Memorial Day parade 

sponsored by the American Legion Post 159. DG Jay was in the Honor 

Guard.  

 

Dallas Lions Club  

DG Night 

 

Lion Michael L Merinar  

received his 30 years 

chevron.   





Happy 105th Birthday 

Lions Clubs International 

June 7 

Happy 

95th 

Anniversary 

Spencer 

Lions  

Club  



 
 

West Virginia Past District Goverhnors Association 

Council Appreciation Luncheon 
 

Date:  Saturday August 5, 2023 @ noon 

Where:  Best Western Plus, Bridgeport, WV 

100 Lodgeville Road, Bridgeport 

Cost per person:  $25.00 
 

All Lions and guests are welcome and encouraged to attend to honor our 

outgoing Council of Governors: CC Susan Long, DG Jay Houser, DG Gray 

Jones and DG Carla Finch, as well as our MD29 Chairpersons. 

 
Note:  The Council of Governors meeting will take place at 10:00 

that morning at Best Western Plus. 
 

 

Make your reservation in advance by contacting PCC Al Cox at 

304-216-5251 or by mailing this registration. 

 

Attendee Name (s): 

_____________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________ 
                                           Address/phone/email 

 

Lunch Menu: 

Tossed Salad w/Assorted dressings - Fresh Fruit Salad 

Roast Beef - Stuffed Chicken Breast - Mashed potatoes w/both beef and 

chicken gravy - Country Style Green Beans - Fresh baked rolls w/butter     

Coffee, Iced Tea and Water - Fresh baked cookies 

 
Make check to WVPDGA and mail to: PCC Al Cox, 313 Worley Avenue, 

Clarksburg, WV 26301  

                             

Deadline for reservations is August 1, 2023 
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